NJAVC

National Japanese American Veterans Council

July 7, 2004

The Honorable Carl R. Griffith, Jr.

Jefferson County Judge

Jefferson County Courthouse

1149 Pearl Street

Beaumont, Texas 77704

Dear Judge Griffith:


I am writing on behalf of the National Japanese American Veterans Council in support of changing the name of Jap Street, Beaumont, Texas to a more appropriate name such as Japanese Street.  We understand that a hearing has been scheduled for July 19, 2004 to be held by the County Commission of Beaumont County to consider this proposal.


I am a thirty year veteran of the U.S. Army and U.S. Army Reserve and commanded the 100th Battalion, 442nd Infantry from 1980 – 1983.  My family was interned during World War II, taken from the quiet island of Kauai, Hawaii and sent to Jerome, Arkansas, and then to Tule Lake, California.  All because good people, Americans, looked the other way and allowed their fellow Americans be unlawfully imprisoned simply because of the color of their skin and shape of their eyes.  The awful, demeaning term used then to stereotype and unfairly target fellow Americans, now painfully remembered, was “Jap.”  


We recognize that Jap Street was never intended to denigrate or hurt anyone, but probably and simply used to identified a roadway where Yoshio Mayumi, a pioneer rice farmer lived in the early 1900’s.  However, over the past 90 years, that term has fallen out of favor.  In fact, the current Webster’s II New College Dictionary no longer even lists the word, “Jap,” as part of the accepted American vernacular, just as “Nigger” is also no longer listed in the dictionary.  They are simply not acceptable.

Thus, while emotion may be an influencing factor for some to retain the name, the reality of the times appears to have generated unwanted national attention to a very quiet community, and will obviously not abate until some compromise is reached.  

We cannot tell the Commissioners what to do, but want to point out that if the intent of the original name was to identify the pioneer rice farmer who settled there, then a compromise of naming the street with its full identification may be acceptable to all; that is, Japanese Street.


On behalf of the National Japanese American Veterans Council, I urge the Board of Commissioners to consider how they might fairly and justly name the affected street with the appropriate and proper naming of Jap Street to read: Japanese Street.  


Thank you for the opportunity to submit our testimony on this matter.







Sincerely,







Walter M. Ozawa







COL, AUS, Retired

Chairman

National Japanese American Veterans Council

P.O. Box 391

Vienna, Virginia 22183

Affiliated with the Japanese American National Museum


